
 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT  

WASHINGTON, DC 20410-5000 

 
OFFICE OF PUBLIC AND INDIAN HOUSING 

 

November 29, 2021 

 

SUBJECT: Training Sessions – Tribal Housing and Urban Development-Veterans Affairs 

Supportive Housing (Tribal HUD-VASH) Expansion Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) 

 

Dear Tribal Leader: 

 

On January 15, 2021, the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) 

published the NOFO for the Tribal HUD-VASH Expansion Program. The NOFO announced the 

availability of approximately $3.2 million for competitive grants to eligible Indian tribes and 

Tribally Designated Housing Entities (TDHEs). In Round I, HUD awarded $1,021,818 in 

funding. On November 2, 2021, HUD re-published the NOFO to award the remaining 

$2,212,614 in funding (Round II). Applicants have until 11:59:59 p.m. Eastern Time (ET) on 

January 18, 2022, to submit an application. For further information about this funding 

opportunity, please visit www.grants.gov and Codetalk (www.hud.gov/codetalk). Award 

recipients from Round I are not eligible to apply for Round II. 

 

The Office of Native American Programs (ONAP) will host a training webinar to 

review the NOFO and the application process, as well as address your questions. It will be 

held December 7-8, 2021, from 1:00-5:00 p.m. ET. 

 

To participate in the training webinars, please complete the following steps for each 

session: 

Day 1 – December 7, 2021 

The webinar will begin at 1:00 p.m. ET; you may join the webinar 10 minutes prior. 

To join the webinar, click: https://ems8.intellor.com/login/841672 
Follow the prompts to connect audio by computer or telephone. 

To join via phone only: Dial 888-251-2949 or 215-861-0694, Access Code 7696837# 
 
Day 2 – December 8, 2021 

The webinar begins at 1:00 p.m. ET; you may join the webinar 10 minutes prior. 

To join the webinar, click: https://ems8.intellor.com/login/841673 
Follow the prompts to connect audio by computer or telephone. 

To join via phone only: Dial 888-251-2949 or 215-861-0694, Access Code 2147409#  

https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/search-grants.html?keywords=trival%20hud%20vash%20expansion
https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/public_indian_housing/ih/tribalhudvash
https://ems8.intellor.com/login/841672
https://ems8.intellor.com/login/841673


 
ONAP will post NOFO training materials and Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs) on 

Codetalk (www.hud.gov/codetalk).  

This is an exciting opportunity to provide critical assistance for Native Veterans who are 
homeless or at risk of homelessness. I strongly encourage you to apply for funding under this 
NOFO, and take advantage of these training sessions. If you have questions about the NOFO, 
please contact TribalHUDVASH@hud.gov or your ONAP Area Office. 

 

Thank you for your interest in the Tribal HUD-VASH Expansion Program and for your 

continued partnership and collaboration in serving Indian Country. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Heidi J. Frechette 

Deputy Assistant Secretary 

for the Office of Native American Program 
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